Director's Report for August 25, 2014
1.)  The United Way end of the year report was completed and turned in on August 1, 2014.  

2.) I had told you at the last board meeting that I had opened a twitter account in order to try for the Ignite Lincoln grant for $6000.00.  Well, I am sorry to say, we were not selected as one of the 5 finalists.  The lucky finalists are YMCA, Clinic With A Heart, Lux Center, Lincoln Literacy and Center for People In Need. Maybe next year!

3.)  The Fire Marshall, the Health Inspector, and our Child Care Licensing specialist all passed the Willard Pre-K House at Lakeview just in the nick of time.  We were all ready to go the first day of school and it is working out very well.   Kim Larson is the lead teacher and another teacher has just been hired.  Support staff help to cover the early mornings and afternoons.  The hours of operation are 6:30 am to 5:30 pm.
4.) Our child care sites are in need of more staff.  This happens every year.  We are short staffed until the university students come back into town.  This means that Sarah and I are working every morning and afternoon to cover positions.  Thank goodness that the university is back in session on August 25th.  
5.)  We have been selected to move on to round 2 of the the NextGen Lincoln Grant.  This is the grant that we applied for to help cover the expenses of the start up at the Lakeview Pre-K House.  The next step in the process is a 5-10 minute pitch at one of their gatherings.  This has to be a high energy, high impact presentation.  It could be a skit, a video, or whatever we choose.  They said to think of it as American Idol, the bigger the impact the better.  
6.)  The Roper Child Care site is full with 165 children enrolled.  Lakeview Community Learning Center is at 55 and is still increasing every day.  The Pre-K House is at 17 with full enrollment at 20. The Willard Preschool is at 17 and we can take 30.  We are anticipating that the preschool programs will be near capacity in the next couple of months.  The Teen Program is at 21.  

7.) We have a church group coming in on Sunday, September 7th from 12 -4 pm to do some painting in the building as a community volunteer project.  The week of Sept. 8 – 12 is LPS Student Serve Week so we will probably have a group do another project that week also.  United Way Day of Caring is sending out volunteers from Lincoln Industries to the new preschool house to help us wash the siding and play with the kids on Sept. 5th.  
8.) Thank you Irene, for finding us a handyman that can do some projects for us around the Center.  His name is Dave Dinsmore and he is fantastic.  The fire marshall had made a request to have some doors adjusted so that they would shut better and latch.  Dave came in and repaired the doors, made the front doors more weather proof and even put up our new locked mail box outside.  He is the best.  I will be calling him every once in a while to help with odd jobs around the center.
 

